
RESOLUTION 

Authorization to Execute Agreement Governing Expenditures for State & Local Government Costs 

WHEREAS, the City of Sugar Hill, Georgia has adopted a Downtown Master Plan and a Sugar Hill 
Greenway Master Plan; and 

WHEREAS, Georgia State Route 20 bisects the City's downtown area creating a significant barrier to 
pedestrian and bicycle mobility in and around Downtown Sugar Hill; and 

WHEREAS, the city has prepared a concept plan with funding provided mostly by the Atlanta Regional 
Commission (ARC) Livable Centers Initiative (LCI) program which recommends pedestrian and bicycle 
safety improvements intended to connect the downtown area with the greenway and regional 
transportation infrastructure to the eastern edge of the city and beyond; and 

WHEREAS, the city adopted the 2019 Sugar Hill Trail Concept LCI plan in December 2020; and 

WHEREAS, the city desires to improve pedestrian and bicycle access to the downtown and regional 
transportation infrastructure beyond Downtown Sugar Hill. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the City of Sugar Hill City Council hereby commits to 
providing the required local cash matching funds of $180,000 or 20% of the total $900,000 estimated 
engineering costs and $1,960,000 of the $9.8 million total estimated project costs. 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the City Manager is hereby authorized to take all other action, 
without further approval or action of this Council, which may be necessary or appropriate in order to fully 
consummate and carry out the intent of the Agreement. 

This 13 th Day of September 2021. 

ATTEST: 
Steve Edwards, Mayor 

Jane Whittington, City Clerk 

FEDERAL ID# 580950853 

CERTIFICATION 

I do hereby certify that the above is a true and correct copy of the Resolution duly adopted by the City of Sugar Hill 
on the date so stated in said Resolution. I further certify that I am the City Clerk and that said Resolution has been 
duly entered in the official records of the City of Sugar Hill and remains in full force and effect this the 13 th day of 
September 2021. 

Jane Whittington, City Clerk 


